
 
 

TERMS OF REFERENCE FOR HERITAGE IMPACT ASSESSMENT 

REPORT 
 

THE PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT OF A RETIREMENT VILLAGE AND ASSOCIATED 

INFRASTRUCTURE ON ERF 103, 104 AND A PORTION OF ROTTERDAM STREET WITTEDRIFT, 

PLETTENBERG BAY, WESTERN CAPE 

1. INTRODUCTION 

 

Sharples Environmental Services cc (SES) has been appointed by Mr. Del Monte to undertake an 

Environmental Impact Assessment for the development of a retirement village and associated 

infrastructure on erf 103, 104 and a portion of Rotterdam street Wittedrift, Plettenberg bay, Western 

Cape. 

 

The services of Erik Voigt Architects are required to compile Heritage Impact Assessment (HIA) report 

for input submission to HWC and into the Environmental Impact Assessment applications. This report 

must address the all the aspects highlighted in communication received from Heritage Western Cape 

(HWC) on the 9th of October (attached to this TOR). Furthermore, compliance to Appendix 6 of the 

NEMA regulations is a requirement of all specialist studies (Appendix 6 of GNR 326, April 2017).  

 

The purpose of the HIA as outlined by Heritage Western Cape is as follows: 

A Heritage Impact Assessment must provide insight into the impact (in this case the visual) of the 

proposed development on heritage resources and provide mitigation measures to limit the effect of 

that impact. The HIA must provide the heritage authority with sufficient information to properly assess 

the significance of resources on and around a site and to understand the short, medium and long term 

consequences of the proposed development on heritage resources so that the heritage authority can 

make an informed comment (section 38(8)) or decision (section 38(4)) on the impacts of a proposed 

development. 

 

The contents of such a report must comply with the attached letter from HWC. Note that HWC requires 

an integrated set of recommendations as well as comments from conservation bodies and the 

municipality.  

 

2.1 Specific Scope of Work 

As per the communication received from HWC the HIA should specifically focus on the visual impact 

on the cultural landscape.  Following this a full set of recommendations need to be given with specific 

emphasis on the integrated way in which the visual impact of the development can be handled to 

ensure that the development fully incorporates all identified heritage resources. 



 

 



 

 


